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MAYO ELEMENTARY PTO 

MEETING MINUTES
January 16, 2018
In Attendance: Shannon Berry, Amy Starkey, Joanne Valencia, Kristen Oxendine, Jen Cavanaugh, Laila Gutzmann, Sarah Seidel, Shannon Peugh, Rachelle Synoracki, Erin Healey, Mrs. Fitzgerald, Melanie McCoy, Allison Brewer.
Co-President’s Report (Amy Starkey & Shannon Berry):  Meeting called to Order.  Everyone asked to review minutes from December 20, 2017 meeting.  Minutes reviewed.  Motion made to approve the minutes.  Motion was seconded, and the December 20, 2017 meeting minutes were unanimously approved.  Club deadline is Thursday, January 18th.  The registration is really low for the younger Spanish group, but we do have enough registered to run all the clubs.  The roster’s will be in by Monday.  The older Compass Rose Club almost did not have enough kids registered.  We are thinking ahead to clubs that will be offered after this round of clubs ends.  There is a conflict for the March meeting.  It conflicts with Science Fair.  Decision made to keep the meeting on March 20th but move the time to 7:30PM.  Also, four people will not be here on the third Tuesday in February for the next meeting.  Decision made to keep the February meeting as scheduled.  Deepthi and Amanda are working on ideas for Mother/Son event in April.  We need to start thinking about the Daddy/Daughter dance.  Thinking about possibly having it on Friday, May 11th or May 18th.  
Vice President’s Report (Kristen Oxendine): 
Justin Berk is coming next Monday.  He still hasn’t responded to our request for him to come earlier.  Time of the assembly is 10:00AM, but we are hoping he gets here by 9:45AM.  The assembly will be about an hour long.  Kristen asked if anyone was interested in purchasing snow sticks and she only received a response from one person.  We are planning to gift him a new Mayo Mallard shirt.  Dr. Recess has been emailed.  Maybe we should plan for the end of the year or next year.  Don’t feel like it will work out for March 6th.  The faculty supports it either way, whether this year or next year.  Teachers think it may be better to introduce it at the beginning of next year.  This seems like a better way to do it.  The Science Fair is March 20th.  Maybe we can reach out to the travelling Science Program through the MD Science Center and see if they can do something the week of or week before the Science Fair.  Kristen’s has a friend in the Coast Guard who writes children’s books.  The Adventures of Connor the Courageous Cutter is his book.  He is not able to come out during the day because of his work schedule, but he offered to maybe come out one evening.   Looking into possibly having him come out after Spring Break one evening.  This would be an after-school event.  
Treasurer’s Report (Sarah Seidel): 
Sarah walked everyone through the Mayo Elementary PTO Financial Report dated January 16, 2018 attached hereto and incorporated into these minutes by this reference.  Highlights are as follows: 
· $16, 741 income to date

· Box Tops check came in for $946
· Until clubs kick in, we will be flat for about another month.

· $11,530 program and operating expenses to date

· Not much of a change in expenses since last month

· $31,340 cash balance

Membership Report (Carrie Hiner): 
Nothing to report.  Carrie not present.
Fundraising Report (Erin Healey and Shannon Peugh): 
Planning to do a Joe Corbi’s fundraiser in the Spring.  They turn it around in 5 business days.  We could run it through the first half of March and then do distribution of purchased items before Spring break.  Shannon and Erin will work out the details.  Need to provide the office with dates and the Joe Corbis brochure with a flyer.  Maybe we could advertise in February and then do it in March.  Also, could consider doing it in April because book fair, Grandparent’s Day, and Science Fair are all in March.  Maybe April 5th will work better as a start date.  Tuesday, March 6th is also restaurant night at the Steakhouse.  Teachers will need to be present.  The event is from 4PM to 9PM.  They give back   10% of foods sales for whole night (take out included).  The teachers will handle sending out a sign-up genius for the event so the teachers can sign up and we have enough coverage.
Volunteer Report (Jen Cavanaugh): 
Rachelle is volunteer of the month.  Request made to please tell staff the spot out front is reserved for the Volunteer of the Month.  Sign in sheet for the meetings has changed a little bit to reflect volunteer hours for various time periods to quickly and accurately determine the Volunteer of the Month each month so that they can utilize the parking spot.  Vision and hearing testing is scheduled for Thursday from 8:10AM to 2PM.  We have open time slots that we need to fill with volunteers.  We need two people from 8:10AM to 10:00AM.  Ms. Hargrove texted about the Navy Band for Grandparents Day.  Jen will get back to her on that. 
Hospitality Report (Rachelle Synoracki): 
Nothing to report
Communication Report (Laila Gutzmann): 
Eblast went out this morning.  Received an updated directory from Carrie.  Laila followed up with individuals stating they were not receiving the emails.  Nancy Rhodes is still not getting it, but she does need to opt in on the website and may not have done so yet.  Constant Contact, which we use, is a marketing program.  If individuals do not open the emails and read them, they will get sent to junk email in the future.  Your system will identify them as SPAM.  Need to consider whether we should keep using a marketing type program if we continue to have this issue.  Could make it unique every month to keep it out of SPAM.  The read rate was 50%.  Reminders will go out tomorrow that Clubs deadline is Thursday.  
Website (Lisa Reidy):
Nothing from Lisa
Teachers Report: 
Principals Report: Sabrina Grundzinski joined the fourth-grade team.  Allison Brewer will be having her baby soon.  Mr. Price is going to be her substitute while she is out.  Katie Auld’s husband recommended him for the position.  Mrs. Ward is pregnant and is due in the beginning of June.  
There will be a parent meeting for information on the Science Fair on January 25,2018.  
Teachers Report (Melanie McCoy): Reminder that reading logs are due on January 31st.  The Science Fair will be March 20, 2018.  Don’t forget about the other reading assignment/challenge.  Please tweet pictures of your child reading or if you don’t have a Twitter account you can send them to Mrs. Brewer, Mrs. Auld, or Mrs. Behringer to post them.  The deadline for this challenge is February 2, 2018.  Make sure you include the hashtag with any pictures that are posted on Twitter.  
On Tuesday, February 6, 2018 from 6:30PM-7:30PM, Mrs. Crovo is going to have a parent technology night.  Ms. McCoy will send the information and flyer to Laila so she has it to send out.  Hard copies of the flyer will be sent home.  
The quote for the Mayo Oriole’s day buses was $5,722 for 7 buses and we actually need more than 7 buses.  We are not going to be able to do it at that cost.  We are open to other ideas.  Nutcracker or something else is a possibility.

Science Fair only mandatory for 5th grade students.  PTO may pay for the boards for the 5th grade.  Question raised about paying for boards for other grades if students choose to participate in the Science Fair.  Suggestion made to only pay for mandatory boards, so only 5th grade.  Sarah will need to know the total number of boards needed.  Ms. McCoy will have Andrea email Sarah.  There are 76 5th graders.  Suggestion made to order 80.  PTO will pay for 80 boards.  
Mrs. Hargrove is working on the Navy Band (Sea Chanters) for Grandparent’s day.  Twenty-four club starts next month and will take place during lunch.
Fitness February starts Monday, January 29, 2018.  It will last for 4 full weeks.  The Fitness Calendar will be coming home soon.  The Fitness Calendar will also be sent to Laila for posting.  Each week the students will focus on a different exercise.  Pre-assessment happens on Monday and post-assessments will be each Friday.  Students will receive Fitness Challenge certificates.  Fitness attire should be worn daily.  Fitness activity will be done each day.  This is optional.  Students don’t have to participate if they don’t want to.  Staff will be doing things to for themselves as well.  Staff has purchased a scaled together that weighs you and tells you your BMI based on amount of muscle, bone, fat and water in your body.
New Business: 
Need to decide on Talent Show dates for this year.  Katherine Slaughter and Ms. Martin ran it last year.  Teachers will check with Ms. Martin to see if she is interested again.  
The last day of school is Friday, June 15, 2018.
Shannon will look into doing an Orioles or Nationals night out before the end of the year.  She will check into the Bowie Baysox as well.
For the Daddy-Daughter dance, Mrs. Brewer will send information for a recommendation she has for the photo booth.  Rachelle, Joanne, and Michelle will be working on the committee again this year.  Joanne and Michelle are starting to work on decorations and will be preparing a list to request donation of materials to make decorations.  Katherine Slaughter is penciled in for the DJ.
PTO Meetings: 
The next Executive Board and Committees PTO meeting is scheduled for February 20, 2018 at 7pm.

The next general membership PTO meeting will be the Tuesday, May 15, 2018 during which we will vote on Board elections for next year.  We are always looking for help.  Feel free to reach out with questions/concerns/ideas. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11 PM. 
Submitted by: Joanne Valencia, Secretary, Mayo PTO 
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